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Cyndy King

From: Steven Rivera <steven@rivera-clair.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2025 1:13 PM
To: Participate
Cc: letters@mtexpress.com
Subject: Reconsideration of Construction Hours for Trail Creek Bridge Project

Dear Council Members, 
 
I am wriƟng to express my deep concern regarding the recent decision by the Ketchum City Council to reject a proposal 
that would have allowed construcƟon work to proceed during nighƫme hours near Trail Creek at the southern entrance 
to town. 
 
In just the first few weeks of the project, the disrupƟon to daily life has already proven substanƟal. What was once a 
simple ~10-minute drive from Gimlet to Ketchum has now become a grueling 45-minute to one-hour commute. This is 
not merely an inconvenience—it is a widespread financial and logisƟcal burden on local residents, workers, and business 
owners. 
 
Please consider the following: 
• Hourly workers and tradespeople, many commuƟng from as far as Twin Falls, are losing producƟve work hours stuck in 
traffic. This impacts businesses’ boƩom lines and employee compensaƟon. 
• Parents are struggling to get their children to school on Ɵme while also trying to maintain their own work schedules. 
• Emergency services and delivery routes are delayed, adding risk and cost to essenƟal operaƟons. 
• Environmental impact from idling vehicles during traffic standsƟlls contributes to unnecessary emissions in a town that 
values sustainability. 
 
While I understand that Council Members Tripp Hutchinson and Amanda Breen raised concerns about nighƫme noise, I 
urge you to consider how most modern municipaliƟes handle major infrastructure projects: by conducƟng the most 
disrupƟve work outside peak commute Ɵmes, oŌen overnight. This is standard pracƟce in urban planning for precisely 
the reasons we are experiencing now. 
 
A policy designed to protect a few from potenƟal nighƫme noise should not come at the cost of widespread hardship for 
so many. I respecƞully request that the Council reconsider this decision, evaluate meaningful traffic and economic data, 
and explore a compromise that allows criƟcal work to proceed more efficiently during off-peak hours. 
 
Let us prioriƟze the collecƟve needs of the greater Ketchum community and implement a strategy that minimizes long-
term disrupƟon. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steven J. Rivera 
Full Ɵme resident / Gimlet 
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Cyndy King

From: Brian Poster <Brian@poster-construction.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 15, 2025 2:29 PM
To: Participate
Cc: steven@rivera-clair.com; Dylan Lobey
Subject: Working hours for street repair

Ketchum Elected officials 
I was told that the City has rejected a proposal to increase working hours for the Highway 75 project. I'm not 
sure if this is true or just rumor. If it is in fact true, I would ask you to reconsider. The current traffic situation 
is slowing down every job in the City limits as well as Sun Valley. I would say that every job is losing ½ day 
per week due to the slowdown. That would add a month per year to every job. I've been told that excavation 
companies are losing 30-40 hours per day due to the excessive and unnecessary slow down. The carbon 
exhaust from all of the vehicles not moving is also a threat to the environment. If the road crews have 
budgeted to work nights, please let them. Many construction companies have to start in Hailey and go to the 
supply house to get materials for the day's work. This means that "just drive up earlier" is not an option. The 
inconvenience to people living along highway 75 is a fair concern, but it does not outweigh the economic 
impact to Ketchum business and residences. Tourist will find out about the traffic and go to other places in 
Idaho to avoid Ketchum. Please consider these items as you consider the current jamb we gotten into. 
Brian Poster  
Poster Construction 
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Brian Poster 
208-720-1519 Cell 
208-726-7676 Office 
 
120 2ND Ave N Suite 105 
P.O. Box 1139 
Ketchum, Id 83340 
 
www.posterconstruction.com 
 
Confidential Statement 
 
NOTICE:  This communication and the information attached to or included with this transmission is for the use of the 
named individual to which it is directed and DOES contain information that is privileged AND confidential.  It is NOT to 
be transmitted to or received by anyone other than the named addressee (or a person authorized to deliver it to the 
named addressee).  It is NOT to be copied or forwarded to any unauthorized persons.  If you have received this 
electronics mail transmission in error, delete it from your system without copying or forwarding it, and notify the sender 
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of the error by replying via email. The documentation and formatting of this communication is property of Poster 
Construction Inc. and is not to be distributed or forwarded without the written permission of Poster Construction Inc. 
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Cyndy King

From: Alessia Carega <alessia.carega@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, May 16, 2025 11:02 AM
To: Participate
Subject: Please consider extending construction hours

Good morning,  
 
I received the update below from the city of Sun Valley, and I appreciate the city, and hopefully Ketchum 
too, acknowledging that the current construction is not mildly but extremely disruptive to a large number 
of people, including families, who commute North daily from the South. In our particular case, the daily 
commute from Hailey has gone from 25 minutes to 1.5 hours from Hailey if we leave at the same time we 
usually do. We now need to leave our house 30 minutes early at least to still commute for double the 
time. This is going to take a serious toll on our community. I can only imagine that when the bridge work 
begins, this may even get worse. No one lives here to sit in traffic for 3 hours per day, and I do worry about 
the greater impact on visitors to our valley, Ketchum and Sun Valley businesses, as well as any allure for 
people to relocate here. 
 
I was disappointed to read in the IME:  
"The Ketchum City Council on May 5 rejected a proposal from city staff that would have allowed 
construction work to take place at night as well as during the day near Trail Creek at the southern 
entrance to the town, in preparation for Idaho Transportation Department construction on the bridge this 
summer." 
 
"Council members Tripp Hutchinson and Amanda Breen said they were against having the work done at 
night, due to noise." 
 
To my knowledge, a fair amount of Ketchum construction was done at night last year, and as a town 
Ketchum and Sun Valley pulled off hosting the World Cup Finals in less than a year. We can do this.  
 
My plea, and that of many others who live here and contribute to the SV and Ketchum economies daily, is 
that Sun Valley and Ketchum reconsider extending work hours as an option. We are blessed to live in a 
place when daylight extends past 9pm for our summer months. This seems like an option with great 
potential to cut the duration of this work significantly.  
 
Respectfully,  
 
Alessia Carega 
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Cyndy King

From: Steven Rivera <steven@rivera-clair.com>
Sent: Friday, May 16, 2025 10:53 AM
To: jwestcott@mtexpress.com
Cc: Participate
Subject: Reconsideration of Construction Hours for Trail Creek Bridge Project

Good morning Jay, 
 
I stopped by the Mountain Express office yesterday to ask a quesƟon about Highway 75 construcƟon during evening 
hours vs commute Ɵmes. I hadn’t read the paper yet, so I was unaware of your arƟcle prior to my visit. I was hoping I 
could talk with you about my concerns at your convenience. Thanks in advance. 925-639-3919. Steven 
 
 
 
Dear Council Members, 
 
I am wriƟng to express my deep concern regarding the recent decision by the Ketchum City Council to reject a proposal 
that would have allowed construcƟon work to proceed during nighƫme hours near Trail Creek at the southern entrance 
to town. 
 
In just the first few weeks of the project, the disrupƟon to daily life has already proven substanƟal. What was once a 
simple ~10-minute drive from Gimlet to Ketchum has now become a grueling 45-minute to one-hour commute. This is 
not merely an inconvenience—it is a widespread financial and logisƟcal burden on local residents, workers, and business 
owners. 
 
Please consider the following: 
• Hourly workers and tradespeople, many commuƟng from as far as Twin Falls, are losing producƟve work hours stuck in 
traffic. This impacts businesses’ boƩom lines and employee compensaƟon. 
• Parents are struggling to get their children to school on Ɵme while also trying to maintain their own work schedules. 
• Emergency services and delivery routes are delayed, adding risk and cost to essenƟal operaƟons. 
• Environmental impact from idling vehicles during traffic standsƟlls contributes to unnecessary emissions in a town that 
values sustainability. 
 
While I understand that Council Members Tripp Hutchinson and Amanda Breen raised concerns about nighƫme noise, I 
urge you to consider how most modern municipaliƟes handle major infrastructure projects: by conducƟng the most 
disrupƟve work outside peak commute Ɵmes, oŌen overnight. This is standard pracƟce in urban planning for precisely 
the reasons we are experiencing now. 
 
A policy designed to protect a few from potenƟal nighƫme noise should not come at the cost of widespread hardship for 
so many. I respecƞully request that the Council reconsider this decision, evaluate meaningful traffic and economic data, 
and explore a compromise that allows criƟcal work to proceed more efficiently during off-peak hours. 
 
Let us prioriƟze the collecƟve needs of the greater Ketchum community and implement a strategy that minimizes long-
term disrupƟon. 
 
Sincerely, 
Steven J. Rivera 
Full Ɵme resident / Gimlet 
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Dawn Hofheimer

From: Timothy Mott <tim@mottventures.com>
Sent: Monday, May 19, 2025 9:13 AM
To: Participate
Subject: Today’s 2pm KURA Meeting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Commissioners. 
 
In light of the quesƟons and dissent that have been raised by Jade Riley’s appointment as ED of the Ketchum URA, it 
would seem appropriate that this item be removed from today’s Consent Agenda. 
 
This would then enable it to thoroughly debated by the commissioners once they have familiarized themselves with 
Idado Code 50-2006 and likely have received legal advice regarding it. 
 
Sincerely, Tim MoƩ. 
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Dawn Hofheimer

From: HP Boyle <boylehp@yahoo.com>
Sent: Sunday, May 18, 2025 3:47 PM
To: Participate; Participate
Cc: Jay Westcott
Subject: Public Comment for KURA and City Council

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

I ask the KURA board to NOT approve Jade Riley as its ExecuƟve Director. 
Consent Calendar Item 3:  
hƩps://meeƟngs.municode.com/adaHtmlDocument/index?cc=KETCHID&me=8896bed81d8141b6b38179c129ed087e&i
p=True 
 
While I have no concerns about Mr. Riley’s capabiliƟes, having the ED of KURA be the same person as the City 
Administrator creates not only the appearance of conflict but an actual conflict. 
 
URAs must be, by state statute, independent agencies.  It is quesƟonable enough that the KURA has two members who 
are also members of the City Council and a staff provided by the taxpayers of Ketchum.  To add to an already tenuous 
level of independence, an ED that works full-Ɵme for the City and reports directly to the Mayor means that KURA is not 
an independent agency. 
 
Furthermore, as a taxpayer of Ketchum, I strongly object to the Administrator, who already has plenty on his plate, 
having his job prioriƟes diluted in this manner.   
 
I urge the three remaining independent commissioners to fulfill your legal duty of care and to vote against this.   
 
If KURA adopts this approach, I urge the City Council members to exercise their oversight prerogaƟve over City 
employees to undo this acƟon. 
 
Respecƞully, 
 
Perry Boyle 
 
 
 
 
 


